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One small GOLDEN step in education...
                            One giant GOLDEN step toward the future!
Pamela Lee
Andrea Schweiger

 Principal                                                                                
 Assistant Principal

Tel: 718.423.8621 ~ Fax: 718.423.8647

School Leadership Team Meeting Minutes
Thursday April 14th 
Art Studio @ 2:40 P.M.

In Attendance:
Pamela Lee


Senta White
Ivana Kardum
                        Miyoung Choi
Elizabeth Cohen                     Joan Curcio 
Louise Kaufman 

Alexandra Ramos Brillion
Gigi Hong                               Voula Parliaros- absent
Andrea Cassidy 

Andrea Schweiger- absent







· Welcome Approve March 17th Minutes

· SLT Refreshments thank you Joan and Senta 

· “Summer in the City” – An enrichment program for 2nd graders.  We still don’t have all of the information and we will pass it on when we get it.

· CEP Goals 2016-2017- Either we keep and maintain the goals and increase/decrease percentages or we can change the goals. The overall goals didn’t change from previous years just some of the wording did.  Every year we have goals about student growth, teacher growth and parent communication.  We can still grow.  The group decided to keep the same goals.

· Trips- many grades planned trips.  5th grade has a lot of activities coming up.  

· Safety at recess- Everyone knows about the incident.  Debbie has been in touch with the assembly woman about getting a gate in the open archway that leads to parks department playground.  We would like to close that one area.  Safety protocols were in place.  Children were safe at every moment.  Parents praised the school aide involved.  We would like a sign that says people can’t use our playground during school hours.  We put cones in the playground to show where the children can play.  We also put a chain on the gate that isn’t locked, but it gives the appearance that it is locked.  We are being proactive and our children are always safe at recess.
· Staff Appreciation Week- May 2 We always had a day, but Pamela would like a whole week.  Something special each day from PTA, UFT, Councilmen etc.  Some ideas staff lunch from the PTA.  The staff always enjoys and appreciates this special day.  Other ideas: massage, candy, etc… If anyone has connections please let us know.

· CEC Rezoning Meeting 6:30 PM- Open to the public.  If you have questions about the new school that is opening and how it impacts us.  New school on 48th Ave to be open September 2017.  They will start opening with just Kindergarten than add a new grade each year.  They rezoned fairly to not impact the 5 existing schools that are affected by this. 

Other issues

· Scaffolds are going up tonight.

· UFT Day at Tony Romas- May 4th- Everyone is invited

· May 31- CEC meeting at MS 74 at 7pm.  PS 162 Ballroom dancers will be dancing, Pamela will be honored.  Ethan our student council president will be honored as well.  

· Lead in the water.  Faucets that had lead were turned off.  They will be repaired and retested before use.  20% of schools were impacted.  They tested every faucet and fountain.  

· Bring Calendars to the next meeting.  Remuneration forms will be filled out too.
· Items for next month’s meeting May 19th

SLT Snacks thank you Gigi Hong

